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Bicycle Pedestrian Advisory Committee
21 September 2010
3:00 p.m.
Busch Building
Room 106
Springfield, Missouri
Members Present
	Randy Brown
	Scott Parson

	David Hutchison
	Tom Vicat

	Joel Keller
	Dan Watts

	Karen McKinnis
	


Staff Present
	Natasha Longpine


1. Welcome and Introductions
The meeting came to order at 3:08.  Welcome.
2. Approval of MinuteS
There was no quorum, so no minutes were approved.
3. Finalize Goals and Objectives
The Goals and Objectives were reviewed one last time.  The word “walking” was added to an objective under Goal 1.  It was decided to split Tourism out of Goal 5 and to make that Goal 6.
4. OTO Bike/Ped Design Guidelines
The only comments received since the previous meeting indicated that there should not be bike lanes, only sharrows.  The Committee decided that sharrows are a good addition to share the road signs, but the plan needs to include bike lanes.  The bike route system is meant to attract those riders who might otherwise not venture out.
It was decided that staff should make a best practices manual for the design guidelines and then it is up to the communities to best implement the guidelines.

5. Ozarks Regional Bike Summit Review
Staff reviewed the results of the 2010 Ozarks Regional Bike Summit which was held September 10.  There were 22 attendees.  The presentation by Stuart and Kate Murr had several takeaways: 1) Convenience stores are a front door to the community; 2) paint on the road is as important, or more, than signage; 3) Rumble stripes, rather than rumble strips in the middle or outside of the shoulder; 4) consideration of bicyclists in road work detours; 5) the best thing the region could do is stripes, signage, and marketing; 6) creation of points of interest that could be distributed through mapping services; 7) tourists research routes on the internet.
After the brainstorming sessions, the attendees were asked to consider what would need to happen to encourage certain groups to bicycle.  The top suggestions included: the development of themed routes for visitors; adding trails and improving perception for those moving to the region; and finding a champion while completing neighborhood connections for residents.
OTO staff is compiling the locations of interest into GIS for future route and marketing development.
6. Other Business
None.
7. Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 3:54.
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